
P&C NEWS – WEEK 8, TERM 4 
 

Christmas Afternoon – Tomorrow. 

Wednesday 22nd November we will be having a big Christmas Event after school 
which will include a Christmas Treat Time, Book Fair Shopping and the Environment 
Club will run a Christmas Stall. Come and join us in the Tuckshop/Library area after 
school for a fun and festive afternoon. 

Uniform Shop Orientation Day - HELP! 

If anyone can lend a wee little hand in the Uniform Shop on our last Prep Orientation 
Morning (this Thursday 23 November) then please contact LeeM at 
payneroaduniform@gmail.com. This is for an hour or so starting 10.30am. 

Lee would LOVE some help!! 

Gingerbread House Workshop Fundraiser 

THIS WEEKEND. If you are not attending this event but you can lend a hand in the 
kitchen between 2.30pm and 4.30pm on Saturday 25th November, then let KatieP 
know asap. katie.pack003@icloud.com 

Election Day Fundraiser. 
THIS WEEKEND. Come and vote at PRSS. Doors open at 8am and close at 6pm. 

WE NEED HELP!! 
This is what we need:  

• We need volunteers on a 1 hour roster to run a BBQ starting at 7am and 
finishing around 3pm – we need BBQ cooks, people serving and help with 
setup/pull down. Please be at OSHC at 7am to help setup. 

• If anyone can bake for the small stall we will run - Cup Cakes, bickies, slice, 
cake, chocolates, anything….please have items packages ready to sell with 
the ingredients and price you think it is worth clearly marked. Leave all cake 
sale items in the office by Friday afternoon or drop to the cake stall on 
Saturday Morning when you vote. 

• We need year 5 & 6 students selling raffle tickets from early till when the raffle 
is drawn at 4.30pm. This also includes selling in the Hall to the Gingerbread 
Workshop Fundraiser attendants from 2.30pm to 4.30pm on the same day. 
This is a great job for the 2017 and 2018 school leaders. 

• We need donations for our Raffle. We need to fill a large wine bin with food, 
gifts, wine, beer….anything you think a family would love to win! Please drop 
any raffle donations to the office and mark “election day”.  

If you can lend a hand with any of the above please contact Kym at 
spotart@spotart.com.au 
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Bookshop Packing & Pickup 
Please remember to keep Wednesday 29th November free if you can lend a hand 
packing. Packing starts after drop off in the artroom, we will be done by mid-day. 
Morning tea is provided. 

You can pickup your Bookshop orders after school on Wednesday 29th November. If 
you are doing your booklist shopping yourself, please go to 
https://payneroadpandc.com.au/services/bookshop/ to get the list.  

Please let Jen know if you can help packing. bookshopprss@gmail.com 

 
A new exec team needed! 
We need to fill a couple of important positions on our exec team for 2018 and 
would love some new faces, new inspiration, new blood... male or female, 
parent, carer, grandparent, staff or community member, we welcome 
everyone!  

LeighP is stepping down as Treasurer and CloB is stepping down as Secretary. 

It is very important to fill these positions, otherwise, we can not run the services 
provided by the P&C, including Outside School Hours Care, Tuckshop, Uniform 
Shop and Book Shop that so many of our families rely on regulary. 

If you think you can do a good job, then please step up and take on a role, we would 
love your energy. If you would like to build a whole new exec team, then please step 
up and attend the AGM in March next year and get people to come along and vote 
for you! 

While we need to wait until the AGM to formally elect people into these positions, we 
would love Leigh and Clo to start showing you the ropes now. 

Other Volunteer Positions that we need to fill for 2017 are Grants/Infrastructure 
Coordinator, Fundraising/Events Coordinator, Wellbeing Coordinator and we need 
someone to Shadow KerrieM next year to take on Music Supporters Group 
Coordinator in 2019, Please, we need these positions filled with either a single 
coordinator or a shared role or a team of friends. 
 
If you are interested or want to know more, please contact KymB 
at spotart@spotart.com.au. 
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Snap Shots! 

Musical kaleidoscope Concert 
Fabulous job by all our music students and music teachers! Thanks to KerrieM and 
her Music Supporters Team for running the event and for KirstyE and her Tuckshop 
team for another Concert Meal Deal. A fantastic evening showcasing our talented 
students. Thanks everyone for supporting the event. 



 
Bad Moms Movie Night 

 
Thank you to NeridaG and the 36 Bad Moms who raised $400 at the Bad Moms 2 
Movie Night to replace the stolen Go-Kart for OSHC! 
 

Dates to remember! 
Week 8 (20 Nov – 24 Nov) 
Mon-Friday – Communify non-perishable food donations – to the office. 
Mon-Friday – Election/Gingerbread raffle donations – to the office. 
Mon-Friday – Book Fair on Sale in the Library all week. 
Wednesday – CHRISTMAS TREAT TIME, BOOK FAIR, ENVIRO STALL 
Wednesday – Band Breakfast and final lessons for 2018 
Thursday – 2018 Prep Orientation / Uniform Shop Opens 
Thursday –  Year 5 & 6 Sexual Education 
Friday – Volunteers Breakfast in the Staffroom at 7.30am  
Saturday – Election Fundraiser / Gingerbread Fundraiser 
 
Week 9 (27 Nov – 1 Dec) 
Mon-Wednesday – Communify non-perishable food donations – to the office. 
Mon-Wednesday – Book Fair on Sale in the Library until Wednesday afternoon. 
Monday – Issue 8 Book Club Due. 
Monday – MEAL DEAL 
Monday – Holly in the Hall – 9am All welcome 
Tuesday – Senior Swimming Carnival 
Tuesday – Last Banking Day for 2017 
Wednesday – Bookshop Packing Morning – Volunteers needed in the artroom 9am 
Wednesday – Religious Education Christmas Performance 
Wednesday – Communify visit at Assembly to collect donations 
Wednesday – Christmas Book Fair finishes 
Wednesday – 2018 Book Packs ready for pickup in the artroom from 2.50pm 
Wednesday – Last Day Uniform Shop Opens in 2018 
Thursday –  Year 5 & 6 Sexual Education 
Friday – Year 6 Wet n Wild Day Out 



Friday – Prep Christmas Concert Evening. 

Support Services 
• If you are on Facebook, please go to 

https://www.facebook.com/PayneRoadPandC and Like the P&C Facebook 
Page. We keep you up to date with events and important information. 

 
• Check out our Website payneroadpandc.com.au. We have mountains of 

information on how we can support you. 
 

 
Thanks for reading. 
Kym Bierenbroodspot 
PRSS P&C President 
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